
From the President:  
We just received confirmation from 
the governor’s office that AHCCCS is 
planning to impose a 5% rate reduc-
tion for all DDD providers effective 
October 1, 2011 (This comes on top 
of the 10% reduction implemented in 
2009).  Unlike other businesses such 
as hospitals, nursing homes and 
assisted living facilities, our contracts 
prohibit us from private billing our 
clients and thereby shifting the cost 
burden.   
 
Another serious concern is new legis-
lation to remove the requirement of 
insurance coverage for Autism.  We 
nee to keep our calls coming to pro-
tect this critical coverage for a grow-
ing number of young children.    

Please place a call to the Governor's  
Office at 602-542-4331, Option #4 ,  
and ask her to VETO SB 1593, then   
ask for a “Striker Bill” to exempt cuts  
to DD services for the 2011-2012  
budget.  As providers for the most  

 
vulnerable in our community, we  
cannot afford to absorb any further  
cuts.  And we are frightened for the  
health and safety of our son/ 
daughter.  Help us  in the fight to  
continue providing quality care by  
taking time to day by making that  
call.   
 
Sincerely, 
   

 
President and CEO 
Developmental Enrichment Centers 

DTT-Children After-School 

January started out with a trip to the 
Metro Center to practice community 
integration and safety.  The children 
got to enjoy bowling and yummy trips 
to Freddy’s and KFC. 

In February the children got to visit 
and tour the Cardinal’s Stadium.  And 
filled out the quarter with our tradi-
tional bowling activities, trips to Ar-
rowhead Mall, Target, Walmart, and 
additional tasty trips to Sonic and 
Carl’s Jr.  

Our schedule was very busy in March 
due to Spring Break.  We went hik-
ing, bowling, visited PetsMart, and 

lots of opportunity for greats snacks at 
local restaurants.    

DTA- Adults & Seniors 
 

January the gang enjoyed a good 
healthy start to the New Year at Soup 
or Salad for Lunch! They had a big trip 
to the zoo, enjoyed shopping at Wal-
mart, and Bowling.    

In February they enjoyed making Val-
entines bags and cards, enjoyed a 
great Mexican lunch at POPO'S, bowl-
ing, and of course shopping, 

The following month of march we 
dined at Old Country Buffet, which is 
always a treat!   Later in the month we 
picnicked at  our neighborhood 
park  with great sub sandwiches , 

chips, fresh fruit, and drinks sup-
plied by DEC.  Everyone enjoyed 
the beautiful spring weather and 
played outdoor games. It was a 
special treat  to have Wanda and 
Teresa join us for the day, Thank 
you Ladies!  In honor of St Patrick’s 
Days, the center was decorated with 
Shamrocks from one end to the 
other and we had a great day of 
celebrating.   

The quarter concluded with a lovely 
luncheon coordinated by the 
Abram’s family as a farewell appre-
ciation to Michael O’Neill .  The 
luncheon was further highlighted by 
a special “Thank You” gift from DEC 
and many personal expressions of 
thanks and appreciation. 

A Call to Action 

D e v e l o p m e n t a l  
E n r i c h m e n t  

C e n t e r s  ON DEC 
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B o a r d  o f  
D i r e c t o r s :  

· Nancy 
Younger 

· Stephen 
Younger 

· Ruth Bloem 

· Theresa 
Kresge 

· Dave Long 

· Mary      
Menchaca 

· Rich      
Rathkey 

· Chris     
Rathkey 

· Jolie      
Thomas 

First Quarter Program Highlights 

Give the Gift of Time-
VOLUNTEER 

DEC has many current opportunities 
for individuals to support our work 
through direct volunteering a couple 
hours per week in either our adult or 
children’s day program.  Tasks may 
include supervising a weekly craft 
activity, leading a group music activity, 
organizing the daily snack, sharing 
travel experiences, or simply reading 
a story.   

Clerical needs exist within the admin-
istrative office with filing, answering 
phones, basic data entry, assisting 
with the quarterly newsletter, and 
website maintenance.   

We also seek business professionals 
who share our concern for the needs 
of the developmentally disabled and 
are willing to serve on the Board of 
Directors, participate on the fundrais-
ing committee, or offer support and 
endorsement as a member of  our 
Advisory and Reference board.       

 “I am only one, but still I am 
one. I cannot do everything, 
but still I can do something; 
and because I cannot do 
everything, I will not refuse 
to do the something that I 
can do.” 
    Edmund Everett Hale  
�
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Linda Pennix 
Program Manager 

It’s Safety Time!  
Safety Games and Activities for Your Family  

Welcome New Staff at DEC  
We would like to personally wel-
come and introduce the newest 
additions to our DEC family. 
 

Linda Pennix started managing 
our DTA Program April 1st, and 
comes to us from Norfolk Virginia.  
She brings extensive experience 
not only as a habilitation and res-
pite provider, but also as a Man-
ager for a large DTA program back 
in Virginia, and in Tucson.  Linda 
shares how her first client she 
worked with had such severe be-
haviors that it greatly limited her 
daily functioning in the community.  
“The connection formed immedi-
ately and I knew it would be my 
mission to help her to lessen and/
or decrease her behaviors so she 
could enjoy life to her fullest.”  A 
successful mission I might add. 

That first client experience has 
shaped her philosophy for every 
encounter she has.  “I believe eve-
ryone has a gift and it is our job to 
help them discover that gifting and 
assist them in living life to the full-
est.” 
 

 
Aislinn Finfrock is graduating this 
year from Grand Canyon University 
with her degree in Psychology, and 
will be serving as a DSP in our DTA 
& DTT program.  She not only was 
very active in Grand Canyon’s soc-
cer program, but she brings experi-
ence working with the Boy’s & Girl’s 
Club teen center, instructing teens 
and young children with all aspects 
of education.  Growing up with an 
aunt who had special needs, she 
often found herself volunteering for 

Special Olympics and gaining an 
ever growing respect and love for 
special needs individuals.  
 

 
Lina Rubio de Hidalgo is one of 
our newest Respite and Attendant 
Care providers.  She has been 
friend, confidant and a care provider 
for one of our precious Day Treat-
ment Clients and is constantly striv-
ing to find new ways to help children 
with disabilities thrive in a loving and 
caring environment.   Lina states 
that being blessed with three very 
healthy children has motivated her 
to reach out and help others.  She  
enjoys providing care for her young 
client and family and has also been 
a welcome assist as an on call res-
pite and day program direct support 
staff.           
 

TAKE A SAFETY TOUR: 
 
Take a tour of your home from 
your child’s perspective look-
ing for potential hazards and 
checking for safety.  Carry a 
notebook and keep track of 
what you find.  Fix the prob-
lems as you go—putting them 
off might mean that they don’t 
get done. (Be sure to tell chil-
dren to show, not touch, any 
hazards they find during your 
tour!) 

 
 
 
 

I SPOT, I STOP: 
One of the best ways for our 
clients to stay safe is to keep 
away from dangers.  Teach 
them to stay away from poten-
tial risks by practicing “I Spot, I 
Stop:” game.  Together look at 
the picture below and see how 
many safety hazards you can 
find.  

Safety Time is all about taking 
time to work safety into your 
life.  Many parents ask at 
what age is it appropriate to 
start talking to your children 
about safety.  The answer is 
that it’s never too early to 
start integrating safe habits 
into your family’s daily rou-
tine.  Here are some activities 
you can do at home to get 
your kids focused on being 
safe. 
 

O N  D E C  

Accepting 
Applications: 

   In-Home Care Providers                  
 Day Program Providers - 
Adult and Children After 

School  and Summer 
programs  

Apply Online at: 
www.dec-az.org  
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· 5 carrots, sliced 
· 1 (10 ounce) package frozen green peas 
· 4 potatoes, quartered 
· 3 cups baking mix 
· 1-1/3 cups milk 
 
  
Cooking Instructions 

1. In large, heavy pot, combine soup, water, 
chicken, celery, onion, salt, poultry seasoning, and 
pepper.  
 
2. Cover and cook over low heat about 1-1/2 
hours. 

Servings: 5 
 
Ingredients 
· 2 (10.75 ounce) 

cans condensed 
cream of chicken 
soup 

· 3 cups water 
· 1 cup chopped celery 
· 2 onions, quartered 
· 1 teaspoon salt 
· 1/2 teaspoon poultry seasoning 
· 1/2 teaspoon ground black pepper 
· 4 skinless, boneless chicken breast halves 

. 

Recipe Corner - Irish Stew with Dumplings 

Accepting New Client Applications Now! 

 

 Instructions 
1. Soak the wheat berry 

seeds in the bowl of water 
overnight.   

2. Fill the tray with about an 
inch of moist potting soil.  
Help your child arrange the 
seeds in the shape of their 
name, then have them 
gently press them into the 
soil with their fingertip.  

3. Mist the soil around the 
seeds to keep them moist, 
but don’t pour water di-
rectly on them until the 
roots are established.   

4. Place tray in a sunny win-
dow, and the seeds should 

3. Add potatoes and carrots; cover and 
cook another 30 minutes. 
 
4. Remove chicken from pot, shred it, 
and return to pot. Add peas and cook 
only 5 minutes longer. 
 
5. Add dumplings. To make dumplings: 
Mix baking mix and milk until a soft 
dough forms 
 
6. Drop by tablespoonfuls onto boiling 
stew. Simmer covered for 10 minutes, 
then uncover and simmer an additional 
10 minutes 

GROW YOUR OWN NAME 
 
Even if your little gardener can’t 
write his name yet, he’ll still 
enjoy watching it grow.  Keep 
the grass watered in a sunny 
spot, and it will last for weeks.  
The bonus?  Your child can 
practice his scissor skills trim-
ming the grass. 
 

Materials 
· Wheat berry seeds (available 

at natural food stores) 
· Bowl of water 
· Shallow, rimmed tray or baking 

pan 
· Potting soil, moistened 
· Letter cookie cutters.   

JanuaryJanuaryJanuary    
Diana 1/29/07 

Matthew 1/21/90 
FebruaryFebruaryFebruary    

Andrew 2/24/66 
Rouni 2/6/83 

Aislinn (staff) 2/15 

Happy Birthday! 

MarchMarchMarch    
Stephanie 3/17/02 

Daniel 3/20/98 
Sam 3/14/02 
Casey 3/6/95 
Rubin 3/27/10 

New clients join DEC 
Welcome   

Diana, Daniel, Kyle, and Bryan 



Developmental Enrichment Centers 
P.O. Box 11856 
Glendale, AZ 85318 
...a community of friendship and acceptance... 
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We’re off to a good start.  Thank you to everyone who has already  
purchased a Samaritan Card.  To date we have reached 10% of our 

$4,000.00 goal.  With rising operating costs and anticipated State cuts, 
your support is critical.    

 

Check our website to learn more! 
www.dec-az.org 

The Samaritan card offers up to 50% savings when you shop and dine 
backed with a money back guarantee.               �

Office: 623-328-7129 
Program: 602-314-4214 
Fax: 623-875-0639 Email: info@dec-az.com 
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Goal = $4,000.00 


